
 

 

   

25 March 2024 

 

RPS Change 1 Hearing Panel 
Greater Wellington Regional Council 
PO Box 11646 
Wellington 6011 
 

By Email: c/- regionalplan@gw.govt.nz 

 

Dear Commissioners, 

Proposed Change 1 to the Greater Wellington Regional Policy Statement – Hearing Stream 7: 
Definitions (Regionally Significant Infrastructure) 

Incite have been engaged by Chorus New Zealand Limited (Chorus), Spark New Zealand Trading Limited 
(Spark) and One New Zealand Limited (One NZ, formerly Vodafone New Zealand Limited) in regard to 
their submissions on Proposed Change 1 to the Greater Wellington Regional Policy Statement. 

Chorus, Spark and One NZ have one submission point (S49.008) relevant to Hearing Stream 7, which 
was to support the definition of Regionally Significant infrastructure as notified.  

The relevant Section 42A Report and recommendation recommends that the submission point be 
accepted in part. This is due to a tweak to the definition of Regionally Significant infrastructure relating 
to Wellington International Airport Limited’s infrastructure. There are no proposed changes as to how 
telecommunication and radiocommunication infrastructure is recognised in the definition when 
compared to the definition as notified. 

As such, Chorus, Spark and One NZ accept the officers recommendation at Paragraph 115 of their 
Section 42A Report.  

I have no further comment to make on Hearing Stream 7, however I am available to answer any queries 
or questions either in writing or via a videoconference that the Hearing Panel may have, should the 
Hearing Panel not agree with the recommendation made by the Council Officer.  

Yours sincerely 

Incite 

Tom Anderson 

Director/Principal Planner 

tom@incite.co.nz 

 


